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Society President Murray Dempsey presents Yorke            

Promenaders caller Scotty Scott with a shield to                 

commemorate their 5th birthday  

SASDS President Murray Dempsey presents Jeff with his 

45 year club shield 
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DIARY DATES 
April 2021 

May 2021 

Fri 2nd Paddle Steamers : Closed 

Fri 2nd Scoot Back Squares : Closed 

Sat 3rd SARDA: 17th. Festival 

Sun 4th SARDA: 17th. Festival 

Mon 5th Adelaide Outlaws : Easter Dance 

Fri 23rd Paddle Steamers : Anzac Day Dance 

Fri 23rd Wild Frontier : Anzac Day Dance 

Sat 24th Diggers Delights : 1st & 2nd Birthday Party 

Tue 27th Yorke Promenaders : Lest We Forget Dance 

Thu 29th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

Thu 6th Diggers Delights : Mothers' Day Dance 

Fri 7th Paddle Steamers : Mothers' Day Dance 

Fri 7th Scoot Back Squares : Mothers' Day Dance 

Fri 7th Wild Frontier : Mothers' Day Dance 

Sat 8th Sunset Twirlers : 26th. Birthday Dance 

Mon 10th Adelaide Outlaws : Mothers' Day Dance 

Tue 11th Kannella Squares/Wild Frontier: Combined Dinner Dance 

Tue 11th Sunset Twirlers : Mothers Day Dance 

Sun 16th Sunset Twirlers : 26th Birthday Dance 

Thu 27th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 
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Hello Everyone,  

Finally we were able to hold the AGM, be it 4 months late. A good turnout with the 

proposed new Constitution providing some lively discussion. There was one  

problem that we hope to resolve  before the next AGM in October (COVID permit-

ting). Congratulations to the new committee members Graham Burgan-Vice   

President, Anne Tulloch-Secretary and Bev Burgan-Treasurer. Thank you for your 

willingness to join the Society Executive. 

Thank you also to the committee members who completed their tenure, we       

appreciate your years of loyal service.  

Events to look forward to in April are: 

The Round Dance Festival  3rd and 4th April. The organisers are giving Square 

Dancers 1½ hours of Square Dancing on both days for a lazy $5 each day. $5 for 

1½ hours  of dancing is a bargain so if you want to have a good day or two of 

dancing Saturday 3rd April at 12noon to 1.30pm and Sunday 4th April from 11am 

to 12.30pm. I’ll see you there on Easter Weekend at the Blackwood Hall. 

Digger’s Delight’s 1st & 2nd birthday on 24th April at the West Croydon and         

Kilkenny RSL. Later in the year there is the State Convention at Port Broughton in       

August, so please go to Trybooking and reserve your tickets. 

I recently received the sad news of Beryl Schumann’s passing. Beryl started  

dancing with Wild Frontier in 1973 and was very active on both the Society and 

the National Board of Square Dancing over the years. She became a life member 

of Wild  Frontier, Kannella Squares, the South Australian Square Dance Society 

and the National Board, a true devotee to our activity. 

This particular young lady will be missed by many of those who knew her in the 

square dance world.  A much loved and respected lady.  

Thank you 

Murray Dempsey 

President 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  President 

http://www.trybooking.com/BGAUV
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SASDS  COMMITTEE  NEWS 
I’m afraid not much to report as we did not meet due to the AGM being held in lieu 

of our normal meeting. 

Congratulations to members elected to positions at the AGM.  The AGM also 

considered changes to the Constitution as proposed by the subcommittee.  The 

meeting decided some more review was required regarding club representation 

on the committee which will be referred to the sub-committee. 

We would also like to wish John Casey, who is currently recovering from recent 

heart surgery, a speedy recovery  

Happy Dancing 

Anne Tulloch 

Secretary 

FROM THE EDITORS DESK 
Round Up this month features a number of upcoming birthday dances and some 

events well into the future including the 62nd ANSDC to be held in Goulburn, NSW.   

Registration for this event has just opened, visit www.goulburn2022.com.au for   

details and registration. 

As a member of the upcoming  State         

Convention committee I find the demise of 

foam cups reported by Adelaide Outlaws in 

this issue leads me to some reflection on    

catering at bigger events like birthdays and             

conventions, are we moving to an expectation 

that dancers will bring their own cups?   

If we do supply compostable cups will we be 

disciplined enough to ensure that used cups 

go into ‘green bins’ and not to landfill?  

Well either way I’m ready!! 

Cheers 

Stephen 

http://WWW.GOULBURN2022.COM.AU
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2021 STATE CONVENTION UPDATE 
Hello Square Dancers 

The dates: Friday 27th, Saturday 28th and Sunday 29th August 2021, with the   

venue the same as planned for last year, Port Broughton on the Yorke Peninsular. 

We advise you to book your accommodation early if you can, but 

please also enquire about refunds should you be unable to attend for any rea-

son.  If you booked accommodation for last year and it was rolled forward to this 

year, please make sure that you confirm your booking with your accommodation 

provider. 

We are again using the Trybooking website for registrations  

www.trybooking.com/BGAUV is the link, but if you are not comfortable using the  

Internet, the paper registration form will be available at your club. 

STEAMPUNK is our theme! 

Steampunk derives from the Victorian era when steam engines first appeared on 

the scene. On theme night, add a touch of fantasy in the form of goggles, jewellery 

incorporating cogs, buttons that don’t match, watch chains, over-sized hats etc to 

your Victorian-era costume and you have Steampunk fashion. It can be as sober or 

as whacky as you feel comfortable with. Think elegance or think dress-up - the 

choice is yours!  

What do you think about having a Dressed Set parade at the Convention?  Maybe 

you were all fired up and prepared for the cancelled National in the Blue Mountains 

and are just looking for an opportunity to wear your finery.  We would like to hear 

from clubs that might be interested in participating.  Please think about this over the 

next few months and let me or one of the committee know. 

Your 45th State Convention Convenor 

April Nicholls 

Your committee is: 

Treasurer - Stephen Janes 

Secretary - Chris Wood 

Catering - Yvonne Deakin and Linda Johnson 

Accommodation - Karen McCarthy 

Publicity - Carl Mullan 

Programming - Karen Dempsey and Peter Scott 

Rounds - Shirley Bates  

http://www.trybooking.com/BGAUV
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CALLERLAB & SQUARE DANCE NEWS AROUND THE WORLD 

From Graham Elliott 
 
I wanted to share news from my observations on recent 

meetings of the international square dance community. This is 

really just to allow you to see how things are overseas and to 

share developments in the review of our programs. 

I have been a member of Callerlab’s Basic/Mainstream 

committee and International Advisory committee (IAC)  for a 

number of years. The Basic/Mainstream committee is one that reviews our 

program lists every three years to determine if calls should be added or dropped 

and also maintain the definitions. The IAC enables reps from various countries to 

have input to what Callerlab are doing. 

The pandemic can have a silver lining! For years these committees have operated 

via emails - including voting. Over the past 12 months the introduction of Zoom 

technology has allowed us all to meet “virtually” face to face for the first time. 

Whilst I generally much prefer real face to face, this is a good tool for overseas 

contacts who normally wouldn’t be able to see each other. 

The Basic/Mainstream Committee 

The first virtual meeting was held  early on a Monday morning in March this year, 

and 59 members attended from around the globe. That in itself is quite an input to 

the committee. There were reps from Europe, UK, Canada, Japan, Australia and of 

course the USA 

Right now we are in the middle of a triennial review of the Basic/Mainstream lists. 

So far there’s only a minor tweak to the Basic list and the Mainstream list that is 

still under discussion. I’ll publish results as they are finalised. Overall it seems that 

there won’t be any major changes as people really just want to get back to 

dancing. There are talks of trying reduced programs (shorter than Mainstream) to 

get people into dancing quicker & that discussion is ongoing.  

IAC 

In this forum we share what’s happening around the world and our last meeting, 

late one Thursday night in March, again saw reps from many countries attending. 

Australia is well underway with square dance Covid recovery yet most other 

countries still cannot dance. Some because of social distancing requirements, 

others because hall landlords won’t permit them. There are hopes for a return once 

vaccine rollouts get underway but many are still talking later in the year. People are 

compensating by holding virtual dances and callers are sharing information via 

Zoom seminars. We are truly blessed in that we can dance here! 
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CALLERLAB & SQUARE DANCE NEWS AROUND THE WORLD 

continued 

Overall I see our influence on decisions to do with programs is still small and    

Callerlab by its very nature takes time to embrace change.  

However, that won’t stop us trying and perhaps more “virtual” participation by 

countries outside of the USA will start to generate more ripples of change. 
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Vale 

Beryl Schumann  

Beryl’s recent passing has prompted us to remember and honour a lovely lady who 

over the years gave so much to support square dancing in SA.  

In the 70’s she was there offering her home for after-dance coffees, to the many 

young square dancing teenagers. She was also the ever-present face offering tea/

coffee at SA Square Dance Association dances for many, many years, as well as 

supporting monthly Society meetings by attending as membership secretary and as 

a club representative.  

We missed her once travelling out at night became difficult. Everyone knew Beryl – 

a kind and generous person, who was always willing to help. 

Dawn & Graham Elliott 
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Hi everyone. We just recently held our annual Spud Night to 
mark St Patrick’s Day. Thanks to everyone who came along and 
took part in our spud feast. This year we asked the RSL chefs to 
prepare the spuds and they did not disappoint - a great meal. 
Lovely to see many people dressed in greens and we really    
enjoyed the lively Irish songs and jig style hoedowns. A wonder-
ful happy atmosphere. 

Our next theme night will be Easter - yes we will be dancing on 
the Easter Monday. Again, we’ll offer a pre-booked meal           

between 6:30 and 7:30pm. And 
provide Hot Cross Buns for  
supper, as well as decorating 
the venue. We’d love to see 
everyone come along in the 
brightest colours you can find. 

Our current Intermediates group 
is heading toward completion 
mid year. Thanks to Covid this 
has been a long journey but we 
have stuck with it. We’ll be    
planning for a new intake this 
year and already have had 
some enquiries. 

Given the recent ban on single 
use plastics and the impending 
ban (2022) on polystyrene cups, 
we have club mugs available for 
order at the club. These have a 
club logo and your name and 

you can add any extra clip art if you like.  

Look out for our Mothers Day Dance coming up in May. 

Graham and Dawn 

www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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Well just a couple weeks until we celebrate 

our 1st and 2nd Birthday. The first birthday 

wasn’t celebrated because of COVID. This 

birthday dance will be held at the West Croy-

don and Kilkenny RSL  on April 24th. Please 

come and celebrate with us. To help with catering call Karen Dempsey with your 

choice of dinner  on 0411 619 680, the dinner menu is in this issue of Round Up. 

Nigel and Sheila Shaw  have come and joined us on Thursday morning, welcome. 

Tracy and Sheila both celebrated birthdays. 

Our learners have come along so well. They are now practicing all the moves, get-

ting ready to graduate.  

We are all looking forward to seeing you at our birthday 

celebration. 

Chris 

We are back to dancing this year.  It is nice to be back to 

some sort of “normal”, whatever that might look like.    

There has been some interesting dancing with a selection of 

older music coming forward. Some of this hasn’t been aired 

for quite a while. We must be getting older though, the re-

cordings of thirty years ago are so fast, we struggle to keep 

up the pace. I think we forget that we too are thirty years older and not quite so 

quick as we once were.  Has been great dancing none the less.  

There was some hesitation when spin chain thru was called.  Ahhhh, quick think 

and away we go.  Love the facial expressions, then brain kicks into gear.  

With Easter fast approaching it is hard to fathom that we are a quarter of the way 

through 2021 already.  Time waits for no one. And it will soon be Xmas frivolity 

once again.  

Happy and safe dancing.  

Chris and Allan  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343901843148341/
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It’s that time of year for us when we hold our AGM on Friday 

26th March. I’m sure that we will have so many nominations 

for positions that our Executive and General Committee will 

be full!!!!! 

We have now classified Ros as one of our resident 

callers. She managed us all with accuracy, interest 

and speed for the entire dance night. Go girl!!!   

A few members seem to be keeping the x-ray and 

ultra sound companies in business with various is-

sues. Hopefully their prognosis can soon be sorted 

and treatment finalised.  

It has come to our attention that when you are a la-

dy dancing as a man and are required to wear a 

sash for easy identification, it is advisable to tie a 

knot in it. Sashes can just fall off your shoulders, 

slide past your waist and hips and continue on 

down to your ankles, unbeknown to the person and 

while attempting an ‘allemande left’.  

This month’s theme night was ‘Somewhere Over The Rainbow’. From all accounts 

it was another night of fun, colour & imaginative interpretations of the title. Heather 

arrived as Dorothy from the Wizard of Oz and looked just the part. 

I was off helping my eldest daughter celebrate her 40th birthday. Great milestone 

for her but I’m the ‘former generation’ who has had way too many birthdays!!!!!   

Hopefully all your clubs are back to full dancing capacity and our State and        

National events will be operational even if slightly adapted for COVID. 

Gail  
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Hi welcome to our club news and we trust everybody is enjoy-

ing their dancing.  Our special night for February was of course 

Valentines Night.  Lots of dancers dressed in red.  Ingrid    

supplied the decorations and thanks to Rose for assembling 

them and anyone who helped put them up. Supper consisted 

of  pancakes  topped with strawberry jam and cream and were delicious. Thanks to 

Anne for organising the pancakes. 

Welcome back to Peter Stavast.  Peter is a founding member of the club and a past 

President so it is great to see him. 

From the 23rd March we will be changing the format of our dance on Tuesday 

nights to accommodate a plus class (see below for details).  Our learners class 

have now completed all the mainstream movements, so from the 23rd we will be 

dancing Mainstream from 7pm.  We are now planning for their graduation.  The  

other good thing is they will be graduated in time for our birthday dance in May. 

Speaking of Birthdays planning is well underway for our 25th/26th birthday (see   

advertisement for details).  We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

Happy Dancing from Anne & Les 

                     

 

 

Come and learn Plus 
Tuesday’s 9pm to 10 pm 

Class open to intake until 27 April 2021 

The  Arts Centre 

22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Why not join us for mainstream as well 7pm 

Tea & Coffee Provided 

Monte Carlo 

 https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/ 

https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/
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Our birthday night was a success, with over sixty dancers     

attending (according to Murray)  Many people were dressed in 

the theme colours of green and white and I was very lucky to 

find two partners in outfits that matched mine.  

Great calling from Jeff, Ros, Scotty, Graham, Les, Ian and John. We welcomed 

back Jason from Victoria, who danced with us on New Year’s Eve, he brought his 

father Bob with him this time, we  also welcomed Jenny from Whyalla.  

We were all thrilled to have a visit from former dancer Joan Smith, who danced 

with us and sister club Kannella Squares for many years. There were dancers from 

other local clubs too. Thanks go to Heather Coutts for once again supplying the 

birthday cake. Doug and Julie for the decorations, thanks also to   Julie for helping 

me in the kitchen. Thanks also to Angela Nicholls for taking over door duties. 

We are so lucky that we can enjoy dancing every week and have been able to do 

so for many months. 

On a sad note we are sorry to learn that 

Beryl Schumann, a Wild Frontier Life 

Member, has passed away. Beryl and her 

family were dancers for many years at 

Wild Frontier. She will be missed. 

Keep well everyone.   

Pat  

www.wildfrontiersa.com 

http://www.wildfrontiersa.com
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Hooray!!!!  Whyalla Twirlers have commenced   
dancing again, and as from Monday 15th  March, 
we will at the St. James Lutheran Church Hall on 
the corner of Lewthwaite Street and Ryan Avenue, 
Whyalla Norrie.   

Last Monday night we trialled the Girl Guide Hall, but found the floor was slightly 
uneven in the centre and there was no way to shade the room from the setting 
sun. It was a bit concerning when dancers couldn’t see across the square.   

Welcome to our new Lady and a very big welcome back to our lovely dancers.  
Little Emily was superb.  Thank you, Lorraine, for being our greeter at the door 
and Lynette for being our Covid Marshall.   

We’re all looking forward to our State Convention and at this moment we’re going 
to have 5 or 6 in attendance. Our accommodation has been booked and the      
excitement will mount up as the time draws closer.                                              

It’s great to be back!!! 

See you on the floor,  David and Shirley. 

We are still working on so many of the new dances for our up and 
coming Festival. It's amazing how many other  dances are taught at 
other clubs, but with 128 different ones from all levels, we should 
get some rest here and there.  

So what with Choreographers Showcases, demonstrations, teach 
sessions and entertainment, as well as 128 dances, and of course 

food, we should be in for one hell of an Easter.  

Not forgetting we hope to see some of you for Square Dancing, at $5-00 a session 
for 11/2  hours that's great value.  

The next big occasion for us will be our 30th Birthday on the 6th of June.     

So until next time 

Regards Thelma 
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We welcomed four new beginners and a couple of returning 

dancers to our Friday night learners sessions. Three of them are 

teenagers, and we are very keen to have some young dancers 

join the Club. 

Our Intermediate group are revising and progressing well         

towards being full Mainstream dancers. 

The numbers at both Monday and Friday dances has been pleasing with some 

dancers still to return. 

The AGM was held recently where 

we were very pleased to induct 

Kathy and Roger Menzel as Life 

Members for their contributions to 

the Club over many years. 

We hope to arrange a social night 

soon to welcome everyone back to 

our 38th year of dancing. 

Happy twirling.                         

Linley. 

Since last Round-up we had two visitors who had danced 

some time back and were made welcome. 

Still small groups, but it was lovely to see some members 

who had, or still are, on the sick list and they were given  

opportunity to join in the squares. 

Some mistakes were made and dancers tried their own interpretation, leaving 

Scotty 'out on a limb'. Poor Scotty indicated he may need Valium!  Murray, Karen 

and Tracey have attended on occasions helping add to the numbers. 

We were lucky to have Christine H. make some scrolls & custard slices. All very 

yummy. 

Excitement is building up for the trip to Darwin and also for 'Steam Punk' where 

different assortments of gear and clothing are brought in each week. 

St. Patrick's Day Dance held on 16th March saw our dancers wearing various 

green clothing or accessories.  Scotty had the big Green Irish hat on. I'm thinking 

this would make a good collection container for donations etc. Thanks to Yen for 

attending to supper & making some of goodies. 

Bye for now.  Stay safe, stay well. 

Promenaders' Pen 
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Mon Whyalla Twirlers 

Weekly 7.00pm 

Shirley Gabb Lutheran Church Hall 

Lewthwaite St 

Whyalla Norrie 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0423 516 716 

Tue JVC Square 

Dance 

Weekly 1:30pm 

John Casey Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0400 611 211 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Church of Christ Hall 

9 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

CD’s 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 4.30pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 2 to 3 
Learners 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 2 to 4 
0484233826 

We
d 

Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 4+ to 
6 
0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 
Weekly 1.30 — 
4pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

IN RECESS 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 
Weekly 8pm 

Graham  
Elliott 

West Croydon & Kilkenny RSL 

19 Rosetta St, West Croydon. 

Mainstream 
8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 
Weekly 6pm C Level 
7pm A Level  
8pm Plus               

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

C’s, A’s & 
Plus 
8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Learners 7-8pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 
0484 233 826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 
Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 
Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 
8353 1749 
 

Wed Diggers Two 
Weekly 7.30pm 

Peter 
Scott 

ROAB Hall, 30 Orange 
Ave, Salisbury 

Learners 
0419 864 748  

Thu Diggers Delights 
Weekly 10am 

Peter 
Scott 

Salisbury RSL, 19 Park Tce, 
Salisbury 

Learners/ 
Mainstream 
0419 864 748  

Thu Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Closed last Thursday 
of month  

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 
0484 233 826 

Fri Wild Frontier 
Weekly 8pm 
Learners 7pm-8pm 

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 
8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 
Weekly 7:30pm 

Ian 
Rutter 

Evanston Gardens Com-
munity Centre, 
65 Angle Vale Rd,  
Evanston Gardens 

Mainstream 
Gill Arthur 
0408 964 466 

Australian National Square Dance Convention Board member: Jeff Seidel  

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

National Bodies 

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator : Jeff Seidel   Board Member: Graham Elliott 
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Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary 

 PO Box 6412, Halifax St, Adelaide 5000 

Articles for Round Up: sasds.roundup@gmail.com 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 

Committee & Club Representatives 

Diggers Delights Chris Wood 041 2326 028  diggersrepsasds@gmail.com   

Kannella Squares Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 040 7718 267  

Sunset Twirlers Ingrid Cottrell  munchkinrulz@gmail.com 

Wild Frontier Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 041 9864 748  scotty.scott@internode.on.net  

SACA Les Tulloch 048 4233 826 lest11@bigpond.com 

SARDA Shirley Bates 041 0645 892  shirley_b3@bigpond.com  

State Convention 

Convenor 

April Nicholls 043 3999 362 power6au@yahoo.com 

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 murray.t.dempsey@gmail.com  

Vice President Graham  Burgan 0427973226 sasds7publicityofficer@gmail.com 

Secretary Anne Tulloch sasds.sec@gmail.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  Kar_mur@live.com.au 

Treasurer Bev Burgan 0417209872   

Publicity Officer    sasds7publicityofficer@gmail.com 

Round Up Editor Stephen Janes 0410009382 sasds.roundup@gmail.com 

mailto:sasds.roundup@gmail.com

